Estate Planning and Trust Initiative FDFA Survey – October 2013

As per the recent FDFA memorandum that was distributed to the FDFA Operators as of October 1st, the FDFA requested that each operator member reach out to their respective financial advisor and ask them to inform the store owner as to the degree to which use of a Trust for holding their duty free license could be of benefit to them for estate planning purposes. 

In order to fully understand the overall operator consensus on this issue prior to the November live meeting at the FDFA Convention, I personally called each store to identify the individual store responses.

Please see attached with these documents, the following:

· October 1st FDFA Memorandum

· The spreadsheet of individual store responses regarding the phone calls on this issue

Consolidated Results of Individual Phone Calls to Operators:

· There are 23 owners of the 28 stores

· 39% of the owners have indicated that the use of a trust would be beneficial for estate planning purposes – specific to their situation (9 owners)

· 39% are not in favour of estate planning for their specific situation (9 owners)

· 17% of the stores did not respond or chose to defer their response (5 owners)

Of the 39% who are in favour of pursuing this initiative, they are represented by mainly medium to large based land border duty free stores. 

Of the 17%, who did not respond, I would speculate based on historical votes that half of those would vote in favour given their current ownership structure. 
Note: Most stores did not reach out to their financial advisor and provided their response based on their own opinion. 
Consolidated Store Results:

Owners who said YES: Aldergrove, Abbotsford, Philipsburg/Highwater, IGL/De L’Est/Stanhope, Blue Water, North Portal, Peninsula and Windsor
Owners who said NO: Altan/Carway, Ambassador, De la Beauce, Fort Duty Free, Kitts, Peace Bridge, Peace Garden, Sault Ste. Marie and Tobacco Plains

Owners who have not responded or Deferred response: DFS Ventures will answer at convention, Osoyoos/Kingsgate (not in town), Peace Arch (not in town), West Coast (owners have not provided response despite General Manager’s request for response), Woodstock (not responding)

